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SCHOOL COMM. MEETING
MON., JANUARY 6, 7:00 PM

SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING
THURS., JANUARY 9, 3:15 PM

DENTAL CLINIC
TUES., JANUARY 14
(Please contact Nurse Grace for
more information)

MARTIN LUTHER KING DAY
MON., JANUARY 20
NO SCHOOL

THE NED SHOW ASSEMBLY
WED., JANUARY 29 @ 9:00 AM
(Inspires students with mindset,
perseverance, and character-
building)

WINTER BREAK
MON., FEB 17 - FRI., FEB 21

Dear Farmington River Elementary Families, 

Happy New Year! I hope this message finds you well and that you had a
wonderful holiday season filled with rest and quality time with loved
ones. As we step into 2025, I want to take a moment to express my
gratitude for your continued partnership and support. Together, we’ve
created a strong and vibrant school community where students can
learn and thrive.

The start of a new year is always a time of renewal and fresh beginnings,
and we are excited to see what the remainder of the school year will
bring. As we return from the holiday break, we are focused on helping
students settle back into routines, reconnect with their peers, and dive
into engaging learning experiences.

We have many exciting events and initiatives planned for the coming
months. From academic programs and extracurricular activities to
community events and celebrations, there will be plenty of opportunities
for students to shine and families to get involved. Be sure to mark your
calendars, and stay tuned for updates through our biweekly newsletter
and notices from the front office and our teachers. 

This month, we are also emphasizing the importance of setting goals.
Whether it’s mastering a new skill or improving a behavior, we
encourage students to reflect on their progress and set personal goals
for the year ahead. By fostering a growth mindset, we can help our
children embrace challenges and celebrate their successes, big and
small.

Thank you for being such an integral part of our school community. Your
involvement and support make a world of difference in the lives of our
students. Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any questions,
concerns, or ideas as we move forward together.
Wishing you and your family a happy and healthy start to the new year!

Sincerely,
Laurie Flower, Principal



01-09-25 Newsletter   |   555 North Main Road, Otis, MA   |   frrsd.org   |   413-269-4466   |  pg. 2

Respect and Dragon Eggs:Respect and Dragon Eggs:  
A Scavenger Hunt CelebrationA Scavenger Hunt Celebration

The day before vacation, our students celebrated an incredible
accomplishment through our positive behavior incentive
program! After weeks of showing respect — our focus theme —
and earning dragon cards, they filled the Dragon Tube and
earned the reward they voted for: a scavenger hunt on the
playground.

Excitement filled the air as students eagerly searched for
hidden prizes, laughing and working together to discover the
treasures. It was the perfect way to wrap up the focus on
respect and start the break on a high note. We are so proud of
their hard work and can’t wait to see what they’ll achieve next!



As we continue to prioritize safety and respect in all areas of our school, I’d like to take a
moment to remind our students about the importance of positive bus behavior. The bus is an
extension of our school community, and following the rules prevents the driver from being
distracted and helps ensure everyone has a safe and pleasant ride.

Here are the five most important rules for positive bus behavior:

 Stay seated while the bus is moving to keep yourself and others safe.1.
 Use kind and respectful language with peers and the bus driver.2.
 Keep your hands, feet, and belongings to yourself to maintain a peaceful environment.3.
 Listen and follow the bus driver’s instructions—they’re there to ensure everyone gets
home safely.

4.

 Enter and exit the bus calmly and orderly to avoid accidents.5.

Thank you for reinforcing these expectations at home. Together, we can make every bus ride a
positive experience!
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Grade 6 students show the Japanese translations of pen pal letters
they created this week in Mr. Keller’s class. The detailed letters are
being mailed off to an international elementary school outside of
Tokyo, in hopes of creating school-based pen pal friendships.

This past month, our 5th-grade book clubs wrapped up an exciting series of projects that
showcased their creativity, teamwork, and love for reading. Students worked together in
small groups to dive deeper into their chosen books and share their insights in fun and
imaginative ways. Groups were tasked with putting together a reading schedule,
answering questions about the books, and finally creating a project to represent their
books.

One group brought the classic tale Old Yeller to life with a beautifully crafted diorama. The
students recreated a pivotal scene from the book, Old Yeller saving Arliss from the bear.
The attention to detail in the diorama was remarkable, from the carefully molded figures
to the tiny trees. It truly captured the heartwarming and emotional essence of the story.

Another group tackled Unplugged by Gordon Korman with a "Book in a Bag" project. The
students filled a bag with symbolic objects representing key moments and themes from
the story. Items included a smartphone picture to symbolize the book's tech-free
environment, figures to represent the characters in the book, as well as a healthy menu.
During their presentation, the group explained how each item connected to the book,
sparking interest and discussion among their classmates.

These projects were just a glimpse of the wonderful work happening in our 5th-grade
classrooms. Thank you to all the students, teachers, and families who supported this
creative journey. We can’t wait to see what the next book club projects will bring!

Happy reading, 5th grade!

BusBus
RemindersReminders
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Preschool has started off the new year by
exploring AB and ABC patterns. Using
vegetable and vitamin pattern cards,

PREK: Learning PatternsPREK: Learning Patterns
and Healthy Eatingand Healthy Eating

Logan W. (1st)
Mila A. (2nd)
Beatrice B. (3rd)
Charlie C. (3rd)
Declan C. (3rd)
Thaila F. (3rd)
Indica S. (3rd)
Mason T. (3rd)
Leah F. (3rd)
Sparrow K. (3rd)
Ronan S. (3rd)
Madison T. (3rd)
Maewen W. (3rd)
Lucas W. (3rd)
Harlan K. (5th)
Tori R. (6th)
Ryder S. (6th)

Harlan K. (5th)
Alex G. (6th)
Tori R. (6th)
Ryder S. (6th)

Harlan K. (6th)
Tori R. (6th)

Tori R. (6th)

From the FRRSD School Committee:From the FRRSD School Committee:  
Proposed Changes to theProposed Changes to the

Regional District AgreementRegional District Agreement

 students worked independently and together to create sequences,
reinforcing their pattern recognition skills. This fun activity also
sparked conversations about the importance of healthy foods for our
bodies. It's been a great week combining math and wellness! 

In 1992, a Regional District Agreement (RDA) was approved by the towns of Otis
and Sandisfield, to form a new two-town regional school district. The RDA and the
formation of the district made it possible to continue to educate our students close
to home with local control through the School Committee.  

Beginning in 2022, the School Committee took on the critical task of reviewing and
revising the original RDA. In that review, a disparity was found between what the
towns can afford to pay (according to the state) and how costs are currently divided
between the towns. Recommended changes to the document include a new
apportionment model to ensure continued financial sustainability of the district.
This apportionment model is grounded in the Combined Effort Yield (CEY), a
number calculated by the state using income data and property valuations to
illustrate what each town can afford to pay in school operational costs. 

What will this change in the apportionment methodology mean to the taxpayers of
Otis and Sandisfield? Under the current RDA, the portion of the average single
family tax bill in Sandisfield budgeted to FRRSD is about $600 more per year than
what it is in Otis. The proposed apportionment methodology will make the portion
of the average single family tax bill that goes to FRRSD nearly equal in both towns. 

On September 23, 2024, the School Committee unanimously voted FOR the
amended RDA. Additionally, the Farmington River Regional Educators Association
wrote a letter of support for the amended RDA, noting “the essential role that
BOTH towns play in fostering a positive learning environment.”  

Soon voters of both towns will be asked to endorse the new agreement. A positive
vote will preserve a nurturing community for students and families and maintain
local oversight of our children’s formative education. 

FOR MORE INFORMATION: 
Visit our website at the link https://frrsd.org/district-information/frrsd-regional-agreement/

Feel free to reach out to one of your elected School Committee members:

Denise Hardie
School Committee Chair
Otis
dhardie@frrsd.org

Carl Nett
School Committee Vice Chair
Sandisfield
cnett@frrsd.org

Deb Fogel
Otis
dfogel@frrsd.org

Phil Magovern
Otis
pmagovern@frrsd.org

Stacey Schultze
Otis
sschultze@frrsd.org

Melissa Bye
Sandisfield
mbye@frrsd.org

Douglas Miner
Sandisfield
dminger@frrsd.org

https://frrsd.org/district-information/frrsd-regional-agreement/


Reminder:Reminder:  
Appropriate Recess AttireAppropriate Recess Attire
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Students will have outdoor recess if
temperatures feel like 20 degrees or above. 

Please ensure they arrive at school dressed
appropriately with coats, hats, and gloves. 

Younger students (grades PK-3) eager to
explore the snow beyond the cleared

blacktop will need snow boots and pants. 

Boots and snow pants are recommended
for students in grades 4-6; however, we

trust our older students to make
responsible choices, ensuring they stay
warm and dry while enjoying their time

outside.

Our school is filled with vibrant bulletin boards that showcase the
creativity, achievements, and spirit of our students. These boards

are exciting opportunities for students to showcase their hard
work and creativity. Featured here are a few of the many beautiful
bulletin boards that decorate the hallway, including kindergarten
counting with gingerbread men, first grade writing about “Thomas
and the Library Lady,” celebrating Early Kindergarten’s classroom
family, “Hats off to 2025” with PK/EK/K winter hats in art class, a

resource board reminding students how to cope with their
feelings, and a 3rd Grade writing excerpt on winter fun! Be sure to

take a moment to explore them as you move through the halls!



Thanks to a generous MCC 
grant, PULSE Dance Studio 
of Great Barrington will be 
hosting dance and 
movement workshops for students at
FRRSD. The workshops are free and
open to all students in grades 1-6 and
will introduce students to many styles
of dance including jazz, hip hop, and
contemporary. All Workshop Sessions
will be held on Tuesdays starting in
February, 2025 from 3 until 4:15. Space
is limited so be sure to sign up now!  
A permission form will be sent home
to all interested parents!

Tentative Workshop Dates: Tuesdays:
February 2, February 11, March 4, March
11, March 18th and March 25th, April 1, and
April 15th
                              
https://massculturalcouncil.org

2023-2024 FRES Newsletter Archives
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Are you looking for a rewarding opportunity to make a difference in our
school community? Farmington River Elementary is seeking
enthusiastic and dedicated substitute teachers to support our students
and staff. Whether you’re a retired teacher, a recent graduate, or
someone who loves working with children, we’d love to hear from you!

Substitute teaching offers flexibility and the chance to be part of our
vibrant school community. If you or someone you know is interested,
please contact us at frontoffice@frrsd.org for more details.

Join Our Team as a SubstituteJoin Our Team as a Substitute
Teacher!Teacher!

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1EyTIJEL7UDF3Cz7VGR1CycKMKKvxvrkn?usp=drive_link

